
Avon Township Planning Board 
December 30, 2008 
Avon City Hall 
 
 The monthly meeting of the Planning Board was called to order by Chairman, 
Ken Mergen at 8:00 PM.  Everyone stood for the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
 Roll Call:  Present – Lowell Rushmeyer, Roger Nelson, Ken Mergen, Gerry 
Kremers.  Steve Saupe was absent.  Renee Smith was the acting clerk. 
 
 Agenda:  Additions as follows:  Members of the Angulski family may come at 
8:15 to discuss a certificate of compliance.  Information on the Blattner wind turbine 
project and the township role there.  Motion to approve the agenda made by Mergen, 
seconded by Kremers. 
 
 Minutes:  Motion by Mergen, seconded by Nelson, to approve the minutes of the 
last meeting.  All in favor, motion carried. 
 
 The board members examine the draft of an ordinance for large gatherings which 
Saupe has prepared.  Saupe has gone through the county ordinance and chosen parts  
relevant to the township.  Members did not feel they had enough time to do a thorough 
job at this meeting.  Motion by Nelson, seconded by Mergen, to table the ordinance 
discussion until the next meeting.  They will study the draft and discuss changes at that 
time.   
 
 Mergen found out, by phone, that Angulski’s may want to re-build the old farm 
house on their property.  They did not attend the meeting.  
 
 Gondringer spoke with Don Adams concerning the procedure followed in the 
hearing for the Blattner project.  Adams is OK with it and said the MOU is not a legal 
document, but an administrative one.  But, the township needs to review the language 
used to see if it could be changed to make the MOU more clear.  Motion by Nelson, 
seconded by Mergen, to insure that every member has a copy of the MOU for review 
and discuss any changes at the next meeting. 
 
 Motion by Rushmeyer, seconded by Kremers, to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 
9:00 PM. 


